Letters to the Tablet
04 October 2018 
Women’s Ordination 
Bishop John Crowley's further powerful call (Letters, 29 September) for a debate on the ordination of women to "flourish at every level of our church" is to be welcomed, but it must be asked whether it will produce any more of a response from the hierarchy than his first.

His previous letter (23 June) was strongly supported in your columns by retired bishops Crispian Hollis and Thomas McMahon. Bishop Hollis revealed that repeated requests from the Movement for Married Clergy, of which he is a member, to the Bishops' Conference for a commission of bishops, priests, deacons and laity to consider the related issue of the ordination of married men had received no substantive response.

The Mass provides the spiritual fuel which drives our efforts for our own betterment and for justice and peace in the world. Without priests, male or female, married or celibate, that essential fuel is lost. Why the silence of our bishops? Are they afraid of the smell of the sheep?
John Mulholland
Altrincham, Cheshire

17 October 2018

Christian basics 
I take up Bishop John Crowley’s invitation to think what value diversity would bring to a radical re-imaging of priesthood (Letters, 29 September). Is not our model Jesus and his followers? He did not create a priesthood, let alone one based on a privileged hierarchy, and a table barring women and other “outsiders”.

I continue to pray for small, graced, sacramental communities where women and men are called to share their gifts – ministering to each other. Discernment, prayer, love and open-mindedness seem key.

Governance and oversight are important too, but let’s return to community-building, where love and justice prevails. People, with priests, bishops and the Pope, need to work together on ways that return us to Jesus’ original idea. Within five years, most priests in the West will have retired or burned out, and parishes amalgamated to form vast areas where pastoral and sacramental care from exhausted priests will not be viable. Let’s return to basics. 
Pippa Bonner
Harrogate, North Yorkshire

Missionary position 
Through the nineteenth and twentieth centuries, missionary priests from Europe spread the Gospel through sub-Saharan Africa. They knew next to nothing about the local cultures, yet their work was so successful that, while those missionary orders are lacking in vocations in Europe, they are bursting at the seams, as it were, in Africa.

Some years ago I was talking to a Nigerian bishop who said if British bishops asked him for missionary priests, he could send them some. Why not ask for the priests we need to revive our parishes? That’s better than closing parishes and curtailing the celebration of the Mass.
(Prof.) John Picton
Evesham, Worcestershire

